
Proposed changes to parking at New Brighton

We are looking at ways to improve parking and beach access in New Brighton.

We have identified several locations where there is potential to increase parking capacity and we are interested in hearing what you think about these proposals.

The four locations are:

The Esplanade south
North Head Road Carpark
Park Street
Ocean Avenue.

Thank you for completing this form. It should take 6 to 8 Minutes to complete. 

About you These questions relate to your experinece of parking in New Brighton more generally.

Are you... (Select 1 option) Required

A resident or owner on Park Street, Ocean Avenue, or North Head Road

A resident or owner of New Brighton or Ocean Shores.

Resident of Byron Shire

Visitor

Other

Please provide details

Have you ever had any difficulty finding a parking spot in New Brighton? (Select 1 option)
Yes

No

Sometimes

Please add any comments about parking in New Brighton



If you are using your car in the New Brighton area is it for? Tick all that apply. (Select 1 or more options)
The beach

The farmers' market

Activities on the sportsfield or Tom Kendall park

Going to The Salty Mangrove

Access to Marshalls Creek

Visiting

Work

Other

Other

The Esplanade south

The proposal is to:

Seal and mark the existing six parking bays.
Install signage.
Re-prioritise traffic flow at the intersection of The Esplanade and The Strand Avenue.
Install a Give Way sign at The Esplanade south.



Do you support what is being proposed? (Select 1 option)
Yes

Unsure

No

Please provide more information/comments.

North Head Road carpark

The proposal is to:

Seal and mark the existing carpark to create approximately 33 parking spots.
It includes the removal of approximately seven large native trees.
Installation of signage.



Do you support what is being proposed? (Select 1 option)
Yes

Unsure

No

Please provide more information/comments.

Ocean Avenue and Park Street



The proposal is to create the maximum amount of parking. It involves:

Widening the streets and sealing to create approximately 138 parking bays (90-degree angle) on both sides of Ocean Avenue and Park Street. 
Installation of bollards and signage.

To what extent do you support this proposal (Select 1 option)
Strongly support

Somewhat support

Unsure/Neutral

Somewhat oppose

Strongly oppose

Please provide more information/comments.



Parking in other areas of New Brighton

Do you think changing parking time limits to 3P or 4P, from 9am to 5pm, in the New Brighton area would create more parking? (Select 1 option)
Yes

No

Unsure

Depends on the location

Please add your suggestion for location

Do you have any comments about parking in other areas of New Brighton including River Street, New Brighton Road or Byron Street?

If you would like to be kept informed about this project please provide your email address.

See Council’s Privacy Statement for details about how Council uses your personal information. 

End of form

https://www.byron.nsw.gov.au/Council/About-Byron-Shire-Council/Privacy
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